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I refer to your Freedom of Information Act Request acknowledged by ourselves on 

14th November 2019.  Your request sought information relating to DBS checks. 

 

1) How many outstanding DBS (Disclosure and Barring Checks) checks is the 

Health Board dealing with for staff, as of November 11, 2019? 

At present the Health Board is currently engaged in a validation exercise to ensure 

that all staff have a DBS check where relevant to their role.  The Health Board has 

1153 staff records that are currently outstanding and are due to be validated, to see 

whether their job role requires a DBS check.  This figure is unusually high due to the 

data quality exercise being carried out. 

2) How many of the above, in answer to Q1), are: 

a) For positions where the applicant has never had a DBS check before and 

the role they are applying for is eligible for a check? 

Nil – DBS checks for recruitment purposes are undertaken by NHS Wales Shared 

Services Partnership: http://www.nwssp.wales.nhs.uk/contact-us. 

b) For positions where the applicant has never had a DBS check before and 

the role they are currently working in is eligible for a check?  

See Q1. 

c) Where the applicant is already employed by the organisation and have 

had a DBS check, but they are now applying for a new role which requires 

a different level of check? 

Nil – DBS checks for recruitment purposes are undertaken by NHS Wales Shared 

Services Partnership: http://www.nwssp.wales.nhs.uk/contact-us. 
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d) Concerns have subsequently been raised about an employee's criminal 

activity or another form of malpractice which would mean there was a 

safeguarding/security need to obtain a new check? 

Nil 

3) Does the health board have DBS check arrangements in place with 

providers of temporary staff, and if so can you give details? 

Temporary staff and volunteers require the same level of checks as substantive post 

holders. 

4) Is the health board confident it knows the full number staff which require 

DBS checks, or is this ongoing work? 

As per question 1, the Health Board is aware of all staff members who have no record 

of a DBS check.  Work is on-going to validate all staff posts to ensure that the correct 

level of DBS check is in place for the posts that require them, in line with DBS 

guidance.        

 

 I hope this information is helpful. If you require anything further please contact us at 

FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.  

Under the terms of the Health Board’s Freedom of Information policy, individuals 

seeking access to recorded information held by the Health Board are entitled to 

request internal review of the handling of their requests. If you would like to complain 

about the Health Board’s handling of your request please contact me directly at the 

address below or register your complaint via FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.  

If after Internal Review you remain dissatisfied you are also entitled to refer the 

matter to the information commissioner at the Information Commissioner’s Office 

(Wales), 2nd Floor, Churchill House, Churchill Way, Cardiff, CF10 2HH. Telephone 

Number: 029 2067 8400.   

Yours sincerely 

 

Pam Wenger 

Director of Corporate Governance 
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